
          
          21st April 2017 

 

TO EACH MEMBER OF KILKENNY COUNTY COUNCIL 

 
RE: Kilkenny County Council proposed review of Kilkenny Borough Council Parking 
Control Bye Laws 2012 and Kilkenny Borough Council Carpark Byelaws 2010. 

 

A review of the above byelaws is required to allow for  

a) To include areas that have been taken in charge 
b) To review maps to include double yellow lines/loading bays/dual bays/bus 

bays/disable bays/electric cars  
c) Representations from residential areas on the periphery of the scheme that 

displaced all-day parking is detracting from their residential amenity  
d) To include new maps for all carparks 
e) Consider areas that may warrant a change in tariff eg Medium stay to short stay 

 

The review will be subject to public consultation and it is envisaged that it will be carried out 
between May-Sept period with any proposed amendments for discussion and adoption at 
the October meeting. Members should also note that a concurrent exercise will be 
undertaken by Kilkenny County Council to ensure that any consequent traffic management 
changes that may occur with proposed changes in the bye-laws will be reviewed under the 
process.  

 

Seamus Kavanagh 

A/Senior Engineer 

Kilkenny Municipal District 


